## **List of News Articles**

- Amalia Duarte, Nursing misses deadline, THE RECORD, Apr. 1989 at 27.
- Amalia Duarte, Nursing home fights fire-code fine, THE RECORD, May 4, 1989 at 26.
- Van-Alden Ferguson, *Conditions at nursing home criticized by workers*, HARTFORD COURANT, Dec. 21, 1992 at 112.
- Holly A. Taylor, Valley View, Mapleview homes sold, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Jan. 15, 1993 at 22.
- D.R. Bahlman, *NLRB says Valley View illegally fired five in '91,* THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Apr. 20, 1993 at 9.
- Beatrice O'Quinn, Bay State Gas union looks at Boston pact, THE REPUBLICAN, May 23, 1993 at 15.
- Gene Vernacchio, *Judge: Workers wronged: Nursing Center in Vineland treated workers unfairly, labor board determines*, THE DAILY JOURNAL, Sep. 9, 1993 at 1.
- Holly A. Taylor, *State cites nursing home for assaults*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Feb. 20, 1994 at 11.
- Holly A. Taylor, *Patient abuse must be reported*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Feb. 20, 1994 at 17.
- Lisa R. Omphroy, *3 nursing homes combine services in Manchester*, HARTFORD COURANT, Apr. 26, 1995 at 77.
- Holly A. Taylor, *Looking for a niche: Lenox nursing home turns to specialties,* THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Apr. 30, 1995 at 13.
- D.R. Bahlman, Inspectors: Valley View in turmoil, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, May 20, 1995 at 1.
- Holly A. Taylor, Valley View loses its certification, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Jun. 1, 1995 at 11.
- Holly A. Taylor, *Nursing home trouble traced*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Jun. 18, 1995 at 1.
- Holly A. Taylor, *What inspectors said about Konig nursing homes*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Jun. 18, 1995 at 6.
- Kirsten Danis, *State probes hit local hospitals: Elder-abuse among the nine charges*, THE JERSEY JOURNAL, Jul. 8, 1995 at 47.
- John Appleton, Nursing home will be closed by state, THE REPUBLICAN, Jul. 21, 1995 at 59.
- Mass. nursing home owner ousted, NORTH ADAMS TRANSCRIPT, Jul. 22, 1995 at 7.

- Holly A. Taylor, Valley View will close in August, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Jul. 22, 1995 at 1.
- State health officials pressure man to sell five nursing homes, THE RECORDER, Jul. 22, 1995 at 21.
- Rhonda Swan Johnson, *State to get plans to close nursing home*, THE REPUBLICAN, Jul. 25, 1995 at 50.
- Rhonda Swan Johnson, *Nursing home may be forced to close*, THE REPUBLICAN, Aug. 2, 1995 at 33.
- Holly A. Taylor, Valley View 'nightmare' hits patients, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Aug. 16, 1995 at 1.
- Holly A. Taylor, Valley View patients get surprise: State pledges to try to find closer homes, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Aug. 17, 1995 at 1.
- Michael Lasalandra, Springfield, Lenox sites to be closed, THE BOSTON HERALD, Aug. 20, 1995.
- Michael Lasalandra, *Herald Special Report; Home, horrid home; Inside 5 of the state's worst nursing homes,* THE BOSTON HERALD, Aug. 20, 1995.
- The Associated Press, *Nursing homes are cited for abuse, neglect*, DAILY HAMPSHIRE GAZETTE, Aug. 21, 1995, at 4.
- The Associated Press, *Springfield nursing home ordered closed by state officials*, THE RECORDER, Aug. 21, 1995, at 12.
- Holly A. Taylor, *Complications cloud sale of four Konig nursing homes*, The Berkshire Eagle, Aug. 26, 1995, at 1.
- Holly A. Taylor, Valley View shuts down, The Berkshire Eagle, Aug. 30, 1995, at 13.
- Richard Saltus, *State says it is trying to save nursing homes*, The Boston Globe, Sept. 9, 1995, at 19.
- Michael Lasalandra, *Nursing home owner probed; Investigation focuses on Medicaid fraud*, THE BOSTON HERALD, Sept. 22, 1995.
- Carol Sliwa, AG probes Konig's nursing homes, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Sept. 23, 1995, at 1.
- Holly A. Taylor, Valley View adds insult to injury, The Berkshire Eagle, Oct. 20, 1995, at 13.
- Holly A. Taylor, *Mass. Firm negotiating Mapleview purchase*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Nov. 3, 1995, at 11.
- Holly A. Taylor, *Konig homes to sell for up to \$2.7 million*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Nov. 28, 1995, at 13.

- Ellen G. Lahr, *Sale of Mapleview taking longer than state hoped*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Sept. 6, 1996, at 15.
- Ellen G. Lahr, *Nursing home sale hinges on union accepting pay cut*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Oct. 16, 1996, at 9.
- Rhonda Swan Johnson, *Closure looms for nursing home; The state has approved closure for the Spruce Manor Nursing Home in the absence of an employee's contract*, THE REPUBLICAN, Dec. 21, 1996, at 35.
- Stan Freeman, Workers take pay cut to save facility; With an employee contract, the state Department of Public Health must now decide if the Spruce Manor Nursing Home will remain open, The Republican, Dec. 24, 1996, at 49.
- Ellen G. Lahr, *Mapleview Nursing Home sale finally goes through*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Mar. 15, 1997, at 1.
- Greg Sukiennik, Mapleview workers' pay arriving late, The Berkshire Eagle, Mar. 20, 1997, at 11.
- Jennifer Merritt, *Nursing home faces takeover; Union Square may be put under state receivership,* THE BOSTON GLOBE, July 8, 1997, at 31.
- Jennifer Merritt, *Union Square Nursing Center under receivership; State has 60 days to decide fate of Allston facility*, THE BOSTON GLOBE, July 9, 1997, at 29.
- Jennifer Merritt, US, Mass. Officials probe nursing home owner; Allege overcharging Medicaid, pocketing of \$600,000 in Medicare funds, THE BOSTON GLOBE, July 12, 1997, at Page 55.
- The Associated Press, *Owner suspected of Medicare fraud at nursing home*, THE REPUBLICAN, July 13, 1997, at 5.
- Nursing home probe, THE BOSTON GLOBE, July 13, 1997, at 106.
- Medicare fraud investigated, THE DAY, July 13, 1997, at 2.
- Nursing home owner pocketed payments, THE DAILY ITEM, July 14, 1997, at 2.
- Jennifer Merritt, *Union to renew bid to save nursing home; Medicaid rate hike to be sought again for Allston facility*, THE BOSTON GLOBE, Aug. 5, 1997, at 36.
- Jennifer Merritt, *Workers, residents urge Cellucci to help save Allston nursing home*, THE BOSTON GLOBE, Aug 30, 1997, at 51.
- Kimberly Blanton, *Cellucci moves to keep Allston nursing home open*, THE BOSTON GLOBE, Sept. 6, 1997, at 70.
- Don Stancavish, *N.J. man named in Medicare Fraud case; Ex-owner of Teaneck nursing home accused*, THE RECORD, Oct. 1, 1997, at 1.

- Don Stancavish, *N.J. officials aid Massachusetts suit; Review nursing home audits,* THE RECORD, Dec. 2, 1997, at 44.
- Michael Lasalandra, Staff makes pact to buy nursing home, THE BOSTON HERALD, Jan. 23, 1998.
- Kimberly Blanton, *Employees sign to buy Allston nursing home,* THE BOSTON GLOBE, Jan. 23, 1998, at 51.
- Alex Pham, Allston nursing home on brink of closure, THE BOSTON GLOBE, Jun. 9, 1998, at 45.
- Critical care for a nursing home, THE BOSTON GLOBE, Jan. 15, 1999, at 18.
- Ellen G. Lahr, *Renovations nearly done at Lenox nursing home*, THE BERKSHIRE EAGLE, Feb. 13, 1999, at 15.
- Brian McGrory, Home's closing would kill them, THE BOSTON GLOBE, May 25, 1999, at 17.
- The Associated Press, *Judge says nursing home will stay open until it's sold,* THE ASSOCIATED PRESS STATE & LOCAL WIRE, Aug. 17, 1999.
- Owner is ordered to sell nursing home, THE BOSTON GLOBE, Aug. 18, 1999, at 31.
- Joseph P. Smith, *Nursing home, union contracts talks continue*, THE DAILY JOURNAL, Oct. 19, 1999, at 5.
- Sarah Greenblatt, *Operator's record cited; Roosevelt's likely manager left a mess in Massachusetts*, THE CENTRAL NEW JERSEY HOME NEWS, Mar. 15, 2000, at 1.
- Sarah Greenblatt, *New care center manager has poor history in Mass.*, THE COURIER-NEWS, Mar. 15, 2000, at 36.
- Joe Malinconico, Middlesex probing elder care manager, THE STAR-LEDGER, Mar. 16, 2000, at 31.
- Corrections, THE CENTRAL NEW JERSEY HOME NEWS, Mar. 16, 2000, at 3.
- Sarah Greenblatt, *Care-Site buyers to drop manager*, THE CENTRAL NEW JERSEY HOME NEWS, Mar. 17, 2000, at 1.
- Sarah Greenblatt, Nursing center deal hits a snag, THE COURIER NEWS, Mar. 19, 2000, at 21.
- Luis Perez, Landlord from hells wants building back, DAILY NEWS, Nov. 25, 2002.
- Brooklyn Slumlord wants his building back, NEW YORK VOICE INC., Dec. 4, 2002.

- Nursing home operator settles neglect charges, THE REPUBLICAN, Feb. 27, 2003, at 7.
- Pact averts strike at 3 nursing homes, THE JERSEY JOURNAL, Dec. 9, 2008.
- Anthony J. Machcinski, *Nursing home strike averted; raised in pact,* THE JERSEY JOURNAL, Sept. 22, 2012.
- Linda Moss, *2 firms cited on overtime pay rules; The U.S. says the Hackensack companies are still violating wage laws,* THE RECORD, Jan. 11, 2013, at B1.
- Linda Moss, *Health workers owed OT; Hackensack firms must pay hundreds of thousands,* THE RECORD, Mar. 28, 2013, at L7.
- Phaedra Trethan, *Nursing home staffing company cited for failure to pay overtime,* THE DAILY JOURNAL, Nov. 21, 2015, at A2.
- Lindy Washburn, Strike is averted at Teaneck center, THE RECORD, Jun. 24, 2017, at L2.